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2019 Board of Directors 

President: Beth Rippel 
horsemomva@cox.net 
Vice President: Robyn Nunnally 
robynnunnall@aol.com 
Secretary: Kathy Rowse  
kathymrowse@gmail.com 

Treasurer:Evelyn Eidem 
evelyneidem@yahoo.com 

Scholarship: Janice Mumford  
janicemumford@gmail.com 
Ways & Means: Krista Bryant  
klbryant@vt.edu 
Clinics: Lora Gibson  
lorahowgib@gmail.com 

Kathy Rowse 
kathymrowse@gmail.com 

Awards: Lorna (Cookie) Parsons  
Ljane77@hotmail.com 

Membership: Carol Gonyo   
carolgonyo@gmail.com 
Schooling Shows:Toni Meranda 
t.meranda@charter.net 
Schooling Shows: Pink Hipp 
Pinkyhipp@gmail.com  
Juniors: Charlene Jensen  
Chrisandcharlene@charter.net 

Webmaster: Wendy Murray  
wendylianem@gmail.com 
Newsletter: Sarah Miller  
ttccorporation@aol.com 
Members at Large:  
Sandy Toby 
omdressage@gmail.com 
Cindy Lang 
Cynthia.hall@norfolk.gov 
Ray Penland  
penlandr@cox.net 
Whitney Kelso 
horsegalwhit@gmail.com 
Joanne Smith 
Jsmith-1@Verizon.net 
 
 
VADA Reps :Robyn Nunnally  
         Beth Ripple          
         Sandy Toby      

 

2020 Board of Directors 

President:  Cookie Parsons 

Ljane77@hotmail.com 

Vice President: Robyn Nunnally 

 robynnunnally@aol.com 
Secretary: Kathy Rowse 

kathymrowse@gmail.com 

Treasurer: Evelyn Eidem 

evelyneidem@yahoo.com 

Membership: Carol Gonyo   (manual) 

 carolgonyo@gmail.com 
Awards: Joanne Smith 

Jsmith-1@Verizon.net 

Schooling Show: Melissa Evelyn 
Licensed Show: Toni Meranda 

t.meranda@charter.net 
Youth Chair: Charlene Jensen 

Chrisandcharlene@charter.net 

Scholarship: Janice Mumford 

janicemumford@gmail.com 
Clinics: Lora Gibson  

lorahowgib@gmail.com 

Webmaster: Wendy Murray 

wendylianem@gmail.com 
Newsletter: Sarah Miller 

ttccorporation@aol.com 

Members at Large:  
Pinky Hipp (help schooling show if needed) 

 Pinkyhipp@gmail.com 

 Ray Penland  (Coggins) 

 penlandr@cox.net 
 Whitney Kelso (Manual)  
horsegalwhit@gmail.com 
Laura Celia  

VADA Rep:  

Robyn Nunnally,  

Sandy Toby,  

Beth Ripple 
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Fall Clinic, General Membership Meeting and Sport Horse In-Hand 

Demonstrations by Lora Gibson 

We had a very full weekend on October 19 and 20 with our two-day Fall Clinic with Carter Bass, USEF "S" Dressage 

Judge, "R" Sport Horse Breeding Judge, at Seahorse Run in Suffolk as well as our General Membership meeting featuring 

Conformation and Sport Horse In-Hand Demonstrations. 

We were able to schedule this event with the assistance of VADA who supported the event with grant funds to cover our 

clinician’s expenses and cost of demonstrations.  Thanks to VADA for assisting us in scheduling great events for our 

members! 

The weather was wonderful on Saturday, but we experienced a few challenges with the remnants of a tropical storm on 

Sunday, but riders, members and demonstrators were not deterred by the conditions! 

The clinic included 13 rides ranging from Intro Level to Fourth Level, with a variety of horses, riders and varying levels of 

experience.  We received very positive feedback from riders after the clinic.    

Linda Cannon was working diligently on how to improve her canter on her lovely mare, Pebbles, and asked for assistance 

in this area, within minutes of making this request, she was cantering around and around the arena as we all cheered 

her on!  Congratulations to Linda!  Definitely some ah ha moments!  

Carter was very warm, has a great sense of humor and was delighted to be here to help our members.  She was very 

excited to see results and break throughs taking place during the clinic. 

We had an opportunity to have dinner with her Saturday evening and really enjoyed her company and hope she will 

come back to assist us again in the future. 

The General Membership meeting was held under the covered arena and was well attended despite the weather with 

Conformation and In-Hand Demonstrations included.  Thank you to all our volunteers who brought out their youngsters 

to help learn what to look for in Conformation Classes. This portion was very informative and valuable to all members 

and anyone interested in showing young horses. 

Demonstrations were performed by Karen Barnard and Deb Sweetman with State of the Art, Nancy Pettet and Jeff 

Rouse with Windchester, Krista Mann with Iron Mann, Laura Gladden with Isabella and Linda Canon, with Teddy.  

Volunteers presented their horses as they would if they were at a show and received feedback from Carter while the 

audience was able to ask questions and learn expectations of judges and showing techniques, followed by a question 

and answer session with Carter. 

Thank you again to Laura Gladden who is always willing to lend her property!  Laura is such a gracious hostess and is 

always willing to accommodate whatever request we make, picks up and sets up equipment, moves horses around, 

breaks it back down and always has a smile on her face rain or shine!   

Thanks to our volunteers who made this all possible, Lorna Parsons, Linda Cannon, Kari Lantiegne, Whitney Kelso, Beth 

Ripple and Nancy Pettet!  The arena was beautiful! 

Please note that Sport Horse In-Hand Classes have been added to the SVDA Schooling Show schedule.  This was a great 

opportunity for our members to learn how to show.  If you have a youngster, please bring them out! 

Also, please take advantage of the clinics that are being offered as we want to provide all with excellent clinicians and 

experiences to help you, our valued members!  Stay tuned for upcoming information regarding our 2020 plans! 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Fix a Test Clinic 

What a great time everyone had during our Fix a Test Clinic held on September 29, with Sandy Toby, L Graduate with 

Distinction, at Seahorse Run in Suffolk. 

Riders included Debbie Bowden, Laura Gladden, JoAnne Smith and Nancy Pettet.  We had six rides ranging from Intro 

Level to Fourth Level, Western Dressage Level 1 as well as one Sport Horse in Hand test, creating a great variety!   As 

always, the clinic was open to auditors and we had a great turnout to audit and socialize with each other. 

Riders were able to choose the test they wanted to practice, perform the test for Sandy, get scored and then receive 

immediate coaching and feedback from Sandy.  They also were able to perform the test again, get scored and 

immediately see the results from Sandy’s coaching.   

Debbie Bowden shared that her turn on the forehand became much improved after this clinic resulting in scores in the 

high 60s and 70+ in the following shows.  Debbie also was able to use her scholarship monies toward this clinic! 

We will work to continue this clinic in 2020 to coincide with the Championship Show. 

Thank you Laura Gladden for allowing us to hold this valuable clinic at your lovely property! 

Thank you to all our riders, auditors and volunteers for making this clinic a great success! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 



Southeastern Virginia Dressage 

Association Annual Awards 

Banquet 

 

January 25, 2020 
 

Hilton Garden Inn, 100 East Constance Road, Suffolk, Virginia, 23434, TEL: 1-757-925-1300 
Closing Date:  January 15, 2020.   Please mail reservations early. 

RESERVATIONS POSTMARKED AFTER THE 15th  OF JANUARY MAY NOT BE ACCEPTED. 

Organizer: Debbie Bowden, 14123 Foursquare Rd, Smithfield, VA 23430 
email: vawest@exis.net  Please make checks payable to SVDA 

Please make sure Debbie knows how many people in your party and how many tables you will 
need. Tables seat approximately 10 people. 

 Reception starts between 5:30- 6:00 PM with dinner starting at 6:30 PM. There will be assorted salads, 

several main courses, seasonal vegetable, dessert, tea & coffee. 

 A cash bar is available$30 adults/$20 children under 12 

During the reception please browse the SILENT AUCTION – benefit the Junior Young Rider Fund. 

We are having a 50/50 RAFFLE - winner gets ½ of Raffle money. 
SVDA Awards include: 

- Schooling show & Licensed show awards 

- High Score for Schooling and Recognized shows 

- Bronze, Silver, and Gold Medal Awards 

- Achievement Awards 

- Excellence in Sportsmanship (you voted for) 

- Most Improved Rider Award (you voted for) 

- Captain Andy Award for the Junior Rider High Score (Recognized or Schooling shows) 

- Steel Magnolia Award 

- Silver Whiskers Award 

- Bred in Virginia Award and several new awards – check the SVDA website for details 

******************************************************************************************** 

2020 SVDA Banquet Reservation - PLEASE PRINT NAMES CLEARLY- 

Attending Member Name: Phone:    

Email:     

 How many people will be in your party?______________ 

 How many tables will you need?____________________ 

Guest:                  

Guest:        

Guest:     

 Guest:     
Total Number Attending x $30 = $ Total 

Total Number of Children under 12 attending x $20 = $ Total 

Guest names must be on reservation form. 

mailto:vawest@exis.net


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2019 
Volunteers   

  Totals 

Beth Anderson 19 

Karen Barnard 32 

Mary Barczak 17 

Amy Berry 6 

Kim Bliefernich 16 

Paul Bliefernich 2 

Randy 
Bliefernich 

2 

Tina Bodnar 2 

Debbie Bowden 24 

Betty Bryant 1 

Victoria Bryant 4 

Linda Cannon 10 

Laura Celia 6 

Kayla Centaure 2 

Bailey Colon-
Waite 

3 

Wendy Corrice 25 

Kelly Coyne 15 

Stephanie 
Creasy 

4 

Aryonia Croft 2 

Eileen Darland 12 

Reeta 
Edmondson 

5 

Evelyn Eidem 18 

Emily Esposito 5 

Lesley Esposito 7 

Melissa Evelyn 13 

Barbara Felton 9 

Susan Forester 11 

Katherine 
Gardner 

11 

Cheryl Gaylord 10 

Lora Gibson 54 

Laura Gladden 31 

Alan Gonyo 2 

Carol Gonyo 28 

Beth Hardy 8 

Alyssa Henkle 8 

Ed Hipp 2 

Pinky Hipp 32 

Hope Hughes 9 

Carna Jackson 5 

Tammy James 2 

Melissa Jamison 8 

 

Charlene Jensen 17 

Dahlia Jensen 9 

Emma Jensen 3 

Lynne Jensen 13 

Whitney Kelso 23 

Kate Knick 6 

Cindi Lang 8 

Kari Lantiegne 4 

Demi 
Lautenschlager 

2 

Jim 
Lautenschlager 

2 

Ingrid Martin 6 

Pam McGeough 5 

Lillian McKay 9 

Toni Meranda 23 

Christine Metz 8 

Ava Miller 10 

Katie Miller 10 

Sarah Miller 27 

Tammy Moore 5 

Janice Mumford 35 

George Murray 3 

Robyn Nunnally 42 

Chris Owens 8 

Katy Owens 10 

Lorna Parsons 51 

Ray Penland 8 

Amanda Petroski 8 

Nancy Pettet 14 

Bryttany Pfohl 3 

Taunia Reed 8 

Beth Rippel 26 

Mary Rombs 2 

Kathy Rowse 38 

Ashley Sarkozi 16 

Suzanne Savage 5 

Shannon Schell 2 

Anna Schriebl 7 

Nancy Slack 6 

Kaitlin Slimak 8 

Jennifer Smith 9 

Joanne Smith 29 

Savannah Smith 9 

Lyndy Sobeleski 6 

Jessica Stallings 18 

Faye Strausel 5 

Brenda Stevens 8 

Deb Sweetman 31 

 

Sandy Toby 27 

Savanna Tripp 3 

Terry Tunstall 7 

Donald 
Williamson 

5 

Michelle Wyles 10 

Yolanda 
Williamson 

13 

 

Advertise with 

SVDA Classified Ads 

• All ads must be submitted 

as they are to appear 

• in the newsletter. 
• SIZE PER ISSUE PER 

YEAR 

• FULL PAGE per issue 
$15.00, per year $150.00 

• HALF PAGE per issue 
$10.00, per year $100.00 

• QUARTER PAGE per 
issue $7.50, per year 
$75.00 

• BUSINESS CARD per 
issue $5.00, per year 
$50.00 

• CLASSIFIEDS per issue 
$5.00, per year $50.00 
Make checks payable to SVDA 

 

 



FIX-A-TEST CLINIC WITH SANDY TOBY 

Debbie Bowden 

 

For my second scholarship opportunity I chose the September 29 Fix-A-Test Clinic with Sandy Toby at the 

beautiful Seahorse Run Farm on Whaleyville Boulevard in Suffolk.  First tip is when your GPS says turn in 500 feet, what 

it really means is you have arrived, so go ahead and turn or you’ll end up taking the scenic route like I did.  Thank 

goodness I was early.  When I finally made my way back there it was nice to be greeted by some familiar faces, who 

directed me where to park and made sure I had everything I needed and didn’t need help unloading or tacking up. 

 Contrary to what I said in my first report, I actually managed to memorize my test for this clinic.  The test I 

chose, WDAA Level 1, Test 2, calls for a 10-meter circle at the working jog, a 15-meter circle at the working lope, and a 

20-meter circle at the free jog.  There are leg yields left and right, a free walk, and a turn on the forehand in each 

direction.   

 Jesse was a really good boy on Sunday, and probably a little tired after a 10-mile trail ride on Friday and almost 5 

miles on Saturday.  He did give me a look when he realized he was getting on a trailer for the third day in a row.  We 

both enjoyed the fact that it was a more relaxed and informal atmosphere than the competition arena.  Things were 

running a little ahead of schedule, so we had plenty of time to warm up at our leisure.   

We rode our test and were scored over 65 percent.  Sandy said it was a solid test, but saw several areas where 

we could improve.  We worked on the free jog, which in this test tracks right at C.  Sandy quickly noticed that Jesse is 

more supple to the left than the right, and suggested trying to work him more equally in each direction.    

She also did some hands-on work in trying to get him to realize it’s okay to stretch down more in the free walk 

and free jog.  I tend to lean forward when I post in the free jog, so I may have to sit that.  I am weaker in the right leg 

than the left, so sitting might also help me be more effective with the right leg to the left hand in this element. 

For our turn on the forehand we’ve been marked down for not following all the way through to the end of the 

turn before walking off, so Sandy worked with me on pushing his haunches all the way over to the rail. We practiced the 

turns several times in each direction before repeating the test, and ended the clinic scoring over 72.555 percent.   

Thanks, SVDA and Sandy Toby, for a great day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
  
  
  

 



  
  
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Classified Ads 
Full Board and/or Pasture board available.  Dressage barn, active in local and regional competitions. Hot/cold 

Indoor wash stall and grooming stall.  All stalls have full mats.  Boarder tack room and storage. Heated troughs 

and water buckets.  All weather dressage ring and round pen.  Call or text for more details. 757-582-2939.  

 

 

 



 



VADA  
Annual Awards Banquet 

Sunday, February 9th, 2020 

 Greencroft Club 
575 Rodes Dr.  

Charlottesville, VA  22903 
434-296-5597 

 

Reception starts at 11 am with buffet lunch beginning at noon 
$35 per person 

Banquet reservations must be received by January 27th, 2020 
 

More information and a complete list of awards are available on the VADA website.  
 

Name(s) of attendees ____________________________________________ 
                                   
                                   ____________________________________________ 
                                    
                                   ____________________________________________ 
 
                                   _____________________________________________ 
 
                                   _____________________________________________ 

 
Contact address ________________________________________________ 

Contact Phone/Email  ___________________________________________ 

(Important in case of inclement weather) 

Total number of people   _______    X $35 = Amount enclosed __________ 

Interested in volunteering at the banquet?    YES/NO 

 

Make checks payable to VADA 

Send your check and reservation form to: 

Alison Douglas 11909 Halcyon Way Prince George, VA 23875 

(804) 339-7495 cell    

 

 

 



 



 

 



2019 SVDA Awards Program 

SVDA HONORS THEIR MEMBERS………… 

Please mail in your ballot. 

It is that time of year for all members to vote for two special awards: 

EXCELLENCE IN SPORSMANSHIPAWARD 

Throughout the year you likely interacted with many SVDA members at schooling shows, clinics, meetings, etc. and perhaps 

observed one particular member who demonstrated traits associated with good sportsmanship.  Please take a few moments 

to recognize that person by entering their name in the ballot below. 

MOST IMPROVED RIDER AWARD 

Hopefully you watched fellow riders compete throughout the year.  Or maybe you know someone who has not competed 

but has made significant progress this year.  This is your opportunity to pay tribute to their hard work and commitment to 

learn. Again, please complete the ballot below: 

HORSESHOW OF THE YEAR AWARD Sponsored by Pinky Hipp and Peacehaven Farm. 

 Horseshow of the Year Award Criteria  

1. Membership voted  
2. Any SVDA schooling or sanctioned show is eligible. 
3. If show is part of a series, the date of show being voted for must be included.  

4) Excludes Championship shows and Chapter Challenges.  
5) Horseshow must be within the current year/show season. 
 

Please return ballots to: (Mail or email) 

Awards Chair: Lorna (Cookie) Parsons  
Ljane77@hotmail.com 

5009 Holly Rd. 

Portsmouth, VA. 23703 

CLOSING DATE December 20th 2019 

All ballots MUST be in my possession by that date. 
******************************************************************************************************** 

Your Name:_________________________________________________________ 
 
Your Signature:_______________________________________________________ 
Voting ballot for the Sportsmanship award, Most Improved Rider Award 2019 and Horsehow of the Year 
 

SPORTSMANSHIP AWARD _____________________________________________ 
 
MOST IMPROVED RIDER AWARD _________________________________________ 
 
HORSESHOW OF THE YEAR _________________________________________________ 
 

mailto:Ljane77@hotmail.com


 

2020 calendar 
3/1   

3/7.8 

3/14.15    

3/22  SVDA Schooling Show  

3/28.29  March Magic, Williamston NC 

4/4.5   

4/11.12  Raleigh Spring Dressage, Raleigh, NC (Was Williamston Spring Dressage) 

4/19  SVDA Schooling Show  

4/25.26   
5/1.2.3  Dressage at the Meadow, Doswell, VA 

5/9.10   

5/16.17  SVDA Schooling Show 

5/23.24  Isabel F. DeSzinay Memorial, Culpeper, VA 

5/30.31  Capital Classic, Raleigh, NC 

6/6.7  SVDA Schooling Show 

 6/13.14  VA. Summer Dressage , Culpeper,VA 

6/20.21  SVDA Schooling Show Make up show 

6/27.28   
 7/5  SVDA Schooling Show  

7/10.11.12 Dressage @ Lexington - VADA 

7/18.19  SVDA Schooling Show  

7/25.26  Raleigh Summer I & II, Raleigh NC 

8/1.2 

8/9  VADA – CH @ Culpeper, VA - SVDA Schooling Show 

8/15.16   

8/22.23  SVDA Schooling Show Make up show 

8/29.30   

9/5.6  NCDCTA Labor of Love I & II, Raleigh NC 

9/12.13    

9/19.20  SVDA Schooling Show  

9/26.27  SVDA Schooling Show Make up show 

10/3.4  SVDA General Membership Meeting 

10/8.9.10.11 GAIGs Lexington, VA 

10/17.18 SVDA  Championship Show 

10/24.25 CBLM  Williamston, NC 

10/31-11/1 

11/7.8 

11/14.15 

11/21.22 

11/28.29 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

VADA Shel Gafford Memorial Award for 



EXCELLENCE IN SPORTMANSHIP 

Nomination deadline for 2019 Awards: December 1, 2019 

 For anyone not fortunate enough to have known Shel, he was not only a gifted horseman and successful competitor, but also a truly 
good sport and dedicated advocate to VADA.  Shel was a seasoned competitor, having won the Gold and Silver Individual Medals in 
his last two years as a Young Rider at the NAYRC.  He always rode to win, but never at the expense of his horse or another rider.  
Rather than “psyching” his fellow competitors, Shel was more likely to offer a helping hand or wish them luck.  Furthermore, Shel was a 
tireless supporter of VADA.  He served as President during some of our Association’s most difficult and trying times.  It is largely due to 
his diplomacy and tenacity that VADA exists as it does today. 

 It is this spirit of unselfish good sportsmanship and generous volunteerism, which were so much a part of Shel’s nature, that VADA 
wishes to encourage and reward.  If you are aware of a VADA member who is: 1) Actively involved in any aspect of competition 
and/or VADA activities (eg. Rider, owner, trainer, coach, show mom/dad, spouse, offspring, VADA Board Member, VADA 
volunteer), 2) who consistently exhibits the characteristics of good sportsmanship and unselfish support of VADA, and 3) has 
not received the Shel Gafford award within the past 10 years, please nominate that person for the Shel Gafford Award.  Include in 
your nomination the person’s name, chapter affiliation, and a brief statement (200 words or less) explaining why you feel your nominee 
is deserving of this award. 

 Nominations must be received by December 1st.  The slate of nominations will be sent to the President of each Chapter, who shall, 
using the method they determine, poll the members of their Chapter and select their Chapter's choice for the award.  In the event of a 
tie, the VADA Board of Directors shall select the winning nominee from the two candidates.  Chapters MUST report their selections 
to Sheli King no later than January 15.  The recipient will be notified that he/she will receive an award at the VADA banquet in 
February and will be encouraged to attend.  The recipient will receive a special award and a check for $250.00. 

 Previous Winners 

1995—Debbie Bowman & Tina Longaker (CH) 2007—Janice Mumford (SVDA) 

1996—Ann Edwards (SVDA) 2008—Robin Dannels (Nova) 

1997—Nancy Lowey (CH) 2009— No nominations 

1998—Catherine Sutton (CH) 2010—Sharon Ackley (FR) & Gardy Bloemers (CH) 

1999—Molly Layfield (Cent) 2011—Candy Allen (Nova) 

2000—Marilyn Leonard (SVDA) 2012—Debbie Marriott (Nova) 

2001—Alison Head (Nova) 2013—Nicky Vogel (FR) 

2002—No nominations 2014—Alison Douglas (Cent) 

2003—No nominations 2015—Barbara Wiefelstede (Cent) 

2004—Barbara Ellis (FR) 2016—Robyn Nunnally (SVDA) 

2005—Jessie Ginsburg (Nova) 2017—Sherri Booye (CH) & Beth Rippel (SVDA) 

2006—Peggy Minnich (FR)  2018 – Michelle King (NOVA) 

VADA Shel Gafford Memorial Award 



Nomination Form – MUST BE SUBMITTED VIA EMAIL! 

Nomination deadline for 2019 Awards: December 1, 2019 

  

Name of Nominee_________________________________________ 

 Chapter: _________________________________________________ 

 Nomination Submitted by: ______________________________________ 

 Brief statement of why you feel your nominee is deserving of this award: 

__________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

  

Send nominations via email only to: 

Sheli King 

amking91@verizon.net 

703-868-9062 
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